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ANNUAL MEETING
January 21, 2016
Pursuant to notice duly given and a quorum being present (including proxies), the annual meeting of the Linene Woods Homeowners Association was held on January 21, 2016 at the FSU Credit Union, 3206 Sharer Road, Tallahassee. 

CALL TO ORDER: The meeting was called to order by President Jim Mann at 7 p.m.

Ridgeland Barrier special presentation: The first item of business was a presentation by Kim Wood of the County Public Works Department. She described the planned redesign and reconstruction of the Ridgeland Drive barrier. The existing barrier has been undermined and eroded and needs to be replaced. The barrier will still prevent vehicles from coming through but there will be a paved walkway. Once approved and a vendor selected, the actual construction should be done within about a month. Plans were provided for review.


2015 ANNUAL MEETING MINUTES: The minutes of the 2015 Linene Woods Homeowners Association annual meeting had been previously distributed via email and posted on the LWHA web site. The minutes were accepted as presented.

TREASURER’S REPORT: Treasurer Bill Needham presented the 2015 report of expenses (the report had previously been distributed via email and letter). The 2015 expenses of $ 15,347 were under budget. Cash on hand as of Dec. 31, 2015 totalled $7,572.50, plus a contingency account balance of $12,996.00. The treasurer's report was accepted.

Jim reminded homeowners about the importance of contacting the ACC about tree removal. He also pointed out that the association's website has details on WastePro guidelines for non-standard items. He cautioned about being aware of children when driving through the neighborhood. He also said that the signs asking for cleanup after pets seemed to be having a positive effect.


NEW BUSINESS
Island beautification: Jim said that Jo Ann Quarrier was stepping down as chair of this committee and he expressed great appreciation for her efforts over about 15 years. He encouraged everyone to help keep streets and drains clear of debris.

Spring picnic: Jim said that a spring activity is being planned for April 17 (with the 24th as a rain date) and will again be coordinated by the Pisanos. A small amount has been budgeted to cover any unusual expenses.

PROPOSED BUDGET FOR 2016 : Treasurer Bill Needham presented the proposed 2016 budget of $18,100, based on $175 per lot income (and assuming no income from one foreclosed property). Proposed expenses were decreased for supplies/postage, utilities and miscellaneous. Overall expenses are slightly decreased from the the prior year. A motion was made, seconded and approved to accept the budget as presented.

ELECTION OF OFFICERS
Jim presented the proposed board members for 2016 . Agreeing to serve are: Jim Mann, president, Bill Needham, secretary-treasurer, Linda Stalvey, Martin Balinsky, Clay Culpepper, Scott Mazur and Steve Koelbel . It was moved, seconded and approved to accept the proposed board. 

Jim expressed appreciation to those who have helped him with the administration of the Association, including the Board members, Gordon Morgan webmaster, the ACC members and those who help with island watering.

During open forum, several members expressed concerns about street lights. The concerns included the need for additional lights and the location of certain lights. Jim said the concerns would be further investigated. 


Gordon said that he and Ursula would be moving when she retires in about about 15 months and a replacement will be needed as webmaster. He also raised the possibility of establishing a Facebook site for the association.

Niki Joyce asked that if there is any interest in Christmas caroling, she will be the contact person.

With no further business, it was moved, seconded and approved to adjourn the meeting at 7:45 p.m.

Bill Needham
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